
General Environmental Incident Summary
Incident: 5327

Submitted By Info: Josh Hollen

Notice: 3/1/2017

Received By Info:  

215 S. Cascade Street

Fergus Falls  MN  

Near. Occupied Bldg:   

Type of Incident: Investigating a fuel oil leak

Volume of Release:   

Contaminant: Fuel Oil

Cause of Incident:

Unknown.  Plant staff are currently investigating this release.

Risk Evaluation:

The immediate risk is believed to be very low.  There are no signs of free product and no vapors 
present.

Potential Env. Impacts:

Unknown at this time.  Soil is likely impacted.  Risk to surface water is believed to be low due to the 
lack of free product.

Action Taken/Planned:

Plant staff are currently investigating this release.  There is no visible free product on the property.

Wastes Disposal Location:

Contact Info:  

Responsible Party: Otter Tail Power Company

Occurred: 3/1/2017

County: Mercer

Twp Rng Sec Qtr: 143 88 10

Location Description: 6240 13th Street SW
Beulah, ND

  

Duration of Release:   

EPA Extremely 
Hazardous Substance: Unknown

Number of Fatalities:

Number of Injuries:

Affected Medium: 03 - soil

DEM Incident No: No Further Action:

Lat Long + Method: 47.22138 -101.81580 Interpolation from map

Otter Tail Power Company

215 S Cascade St

PO Box 496

Fergus Falls  MN  56538-0496

Release Contained: Yes

Agriculture Related: No

Reported to NRC: Unknown

Other Agencies Involved:
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Updates

Date: 3/1/2017 Status: Reviewed - Follow-up Required

Author: DeVries, Taylor

Notes:

Received a call from Otter Tail Power Company about a possible leak of fuel oil.  Further 
investigation and follow-up with the company is being conducted.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update

Date: 8/3/2017 Status: Correspondence

Author: DeVries, Taylor

Notes:

The fuel oil line that failed its pressure test is being decommissioned.  New epoxy coated steel piping 
is going to be put into place, next to the old capped pipe.  No further action required on this spill 
report.  Otter Tail Power Company will fill out a new spill report if fuel oil is found while installing new 
pipelines.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update

Date: 8/3/2017 Status: Correspondence

Author: DeVries, Taylor

Notes:

Taylor Souder sent a No Further Action letter dated August 3, 2017.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update

Date: 9/26/2017 Status: Correspondence

Author: DeVries, Taylor

Notes:

Spoke with Otter Tail Power Company today and was told that fuel oil impacts were found while 
installing a new fuel oil pipeline near the pump house of the Coyote Station.  Awaiting documentation 
of soil sample results.  Re-opening this incident.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update

Date: 11/21/2018 Status: Reviewed - Assigned to NDDEQ Division

Author: Striebel, Ivana

Notes:

11/21/2018 - This release will be handled by the Solid Waste Program.  Any questions or concerns 
should be directed to Hristo Papalichev, 701-328-5166.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update

Wednesday, September 23, 2020 Page 2 of 2


